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UPDATE OF INTERNAL CONTROL REVIEW
ON IMPLEMENTATION OF ENHANCED COMPUTERIZED MODULE

Reference is made to the announcement of Xingda International Holdings Limited (the “Company”,
together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) dated 17 January 2022 on the results of internal control
review, the Company’s announcements dated 19 April 2022 and 28 July 2022, respectively, on the
update of status of the relevant internal control review and the Company’s announcement dated 13
September 2022 on the internal control review on the implementation of the Enhanced Computerized
Module (the “September 2022 IC Review Announcement”, with other announcements collectively,
the “IC Review Status Update Announcements”). Unless otherwise defined, terms used herein shall
bear the same meanings as defined in the IC Review Status Update Announcements.

The Internal Control Consultant has obtained and reviewed effective samples for sales transactions of
Jiangsu Xingda under Category I to Category V after the implementation of the Enhanced
Computerized Module for the period from 1 August 2022 to 31 December 2022. The Internal Control
Consultant did not identify any deficiency or material inaccuracy for the recognition of sales and
transportation expenses by Jiangsu Xingda under the enhanced procedures after the implementation of
the Enhanced Computerized Module.

As mentioned in the September 2022 IC Review Announcement, the Enhanced Computerized Module
and the upgraded procedure for recognition of sales and transportation expenses have not been
implemented for Shandong Xingda or Thailand Xingda. No changes have been made to the existing
procedures for recognition of sales and transportation expenses for Shandong Xingda and Thailand
Xingda since the last time the Internal Control Consultant reviewed the enhanced procedures for
recognition of sales and transportation expenses adopted as mentioned in the September 2022 IC
Review Announcement. The Internal Control Consultant did not identify any deficiency or material
inaccuracy for the recognition of sales and transportation expenses by Shandong Xingda and Thailand
Xingda.
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Based on the aforesaid reviews, the audit committee and the board of directors of the Company
consider that the implementation of the Enhanced Computerized Module by the Group effectively
enhances the internal control of the financial reporting of the Group, and believe that the accuracy of
the bookkeeping and the fairness of its financial reporting can be maintained under such control. The
Group will, from time to time, assess the effectiveness of its internal control system to ensure the
accuracy of the bookkeeping and the fairness of the financial reporting of the Group.

By Order of the Board of
Xingda International Holdings Limited

Liu Jinlan
Chairman of the Board

Shanghai, the PRC, 12 April 2023
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